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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045
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Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                            https://dexterfd@specialdistrict.org          





Meeting of the Board in Person/Zoom Meeting

July 19, 2022

Call to order:  Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Present: Directors Larry Severance, Bob Holland, Larry Swartz, Interim Fire Chief Levi Eckhardt, Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham, and FF Gregory.  Absent: Director Don Richardson.
Comments from the Attending Public: No Public

Approval of the June 21, 2022 Regular Board Minutes and Budget Hearing: The Board reviewed the minutes of the June 21, 2022 Regular Board Meeting and the Budget Hearing.  Director Larry Severance made a motion to approve the June 21, 2022 Regular Board Meeting Minutes and the Budget Hearing Minutes as presented.  Director Larry Swartz seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Bill Approval and Financial Review: The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to pay the Districts bills. Director Larry Severance seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: Lane County Elections Office
Chief’s Report: Chief Eckhardt asked permission from the Board to get a credit card for himself and for the administrative assistant.  The Board consensus was yes. Chief Eckhardt explained to the Board that the district has hired Todd Cockrum as a Full-Time Firefighter and hired Alexia Gregory as a summer seasonal hire. The district is looking at hiring another full time employee and summer hire if possible. 
Chief Eckhardt told the Board that the parking lot hole has been filled in with asphalt, and has reached out to 5 different companies to get bids from.  One company came out yesterday and gave an estimate of $15,000 to $25,000.  

Chief Eckhardt explained to the Board that Engine 2111 and S2127 had new tires put on.

National Night Out; Chief Eckhardt told the Board the district will be doing a BBQ on Tuesday August 2, 2022 at 6 p.m.  To invite the public to come out and meet our firefighters and check out the station.

Engine 2112; Chief Eckhardt told the Board that HR2112 has been for sale for several months now and the district has not gotten an offer so asked the Board how long to they want to hold on to it.  The Board consensus is to put it at a minimum bid and use a different auction company.

SCBA’s Chief Eckhardt told the Board he has reached out to 3 SCBA manufacturers to have them come out show the district what they carry.
Grants: Chief Eckhardt informed the Board that the District has received a grant for the State Fire Marshal’s office three new IPads. Chief Eckhardt told the Board that the district received the OVFA Matching 50/50 Grant for Wildland helmets and gloves, and asked OVFA to change it from a matching grant to in kind grant.
Chief Eckhardt told that Board the district has applied for the Representative Cedric Hayden American Rescue Plan Act for Special Districts, asking for $160,000.00 to help cover the cost of Structural turnouts, wildland gear, radios, pagers, laptops, Lucas Device, AED Plus and Zoll monitors.

Chief Eckhardt told the board that the district is also applying for a Firehouse Subs grant for portable radios and a grant to get a Brush Rig, which would cost about $3,500 a year in maintenance fees for a type 6 quick response vehicle, and explained it would be a couple of years before we would see it.

Unfinished Business: None.

New Business: Elections of Officers; Director Larry Swartz nominated Bob Holland as Board President. Director Bob Holland nominated Larry Severance as Vice President and Don Richardson as Secretary/Treasurer. Director Larry Swartz made a motion to accept Bob Holland as Board President, Larry Severance as Vice President and Don Richardson as Secretary/Treasurer. Director Larry Severance seconded.
Motion passed unanimously.

Chief’s Checking Account; Chief Eckhardt told the Board that he would like to close out the checking account with Banner Bank and use a petty cash fund.  The Board consensus is to close out the Chief’s Checking account and have a petty cash fund instead.

Adopting Resolution 8-2022 Accepting Wildfire Season Staffing 2022 Grant; The Board reviewed Resolution 8-22 Accepting Wildfire Season Staffing Grant of $35,000.00 to hire part-time firefighters for the summer. Director Larry Severance made a motion to adopt Resolution 8-2022 Accepting Wildfire Season Staffing 2022 Grant for $35,000.00.  Director Larry Swartz seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Adopting Resolution 9-2022 Agents of Record; The Board reviewed Resolution 9-2022 Adopting Agents of Record for fiscal year 2022-2023.  Director Larry Severance made a motion to adopt Resolution 9-2022 Adopting Agents of Record for fiscal year 2022-2023.  Director Larry Swartz seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

Adopting Resolution 10-2022 Adopting Meeting, Date, Time & Location of Board Meetings; The Board reviewed Resolution 10-2022 Adopting Meeting, Date, Time & Location of Board Meetings.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to adopt Resolution 10-2022 Adopting Meeting of the third Tuesday of every month at 7:30 p.m. at the Dexter Fire Station and on Zoom.  Director Larry Severance seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Adopting Revisions of Policy 2.12.1 Vacation Benefits; The Board reviewed the revision to Policy 2.12.1 Vacation Benefits.  The revision to the policy is that the employee is required to take vacation for the year accrued.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to accept the revision to Policy 2.12.1 Vacation Benefits that the employee is required to take vacation for the year accrued.  Director Larry Severance seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
The Board closed the regular meeting at 8:17 p.m. to go into Executive Meeting Session.
Executive Session – ORS 192.660(2)(a) and 192.660(7) to consider the employment of an Employee.

Executive Session adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

The Board returned to Regular Board meeting at 8:26 p.m.
Adjournment: Director Larry Severance made a motion to adjourn at 8:27p.m. Director Larry Swartz seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted

Bonnie Graham 

Recording Secretary
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